make it at all.

Some newspapers grow too big for their boots. Even small ones do. They start losing sight of the fact that they are meant to serve the community. Don't let that happen to the Review. Be honest and vocal in your comments. We'll thank you for it.

## COOK'S PARADE

Here are the folks who get the Review together. Their phone numbers are given for a pretty obvious reason!

EDITOR	Norman Bowley	445-2051	
TYPING	Mrs. Jack Twiname	445-2854	
NEWS	Esther Butler	445-5202	
COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD	Joyce O'Reilly	445-2008	(Also Want Ads)
SPECIAL FEATURES	Suzanne Schroeter	445-5709	
GENERAL OUT-OF-TOWN MAILING	Mrs. Bernie Pelot	445-2889	
FINANCES	Paul Butler	445-5202	

## THE COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD AND NEWS

HARD BALL Hugh Latimer is willing to start a hard ball league for the boys. Two assistants are needed. If you wish to volunteer, please call Hugh at 445-2007.

BOY SCOUTS IN RUSSELL The First Russell Troop Boy Scouts of Canada had a busy weekend at Fitzroy Harbour. "Operation Alert" was a complete success and thoroughly enjoyed. Several boys will be leaving for Norway on July 19th, returning August 7th, 1975. These include David MacKenzie, Greg Sherwood, Claude Patenaude, Kevin Holmes, Jeff Carscadden, Francis Ruiter, Bruce Otto, Greg Prevost. Bon Voyage!

DENTAL CENTRE OPENS The Metcalfe and District Medical and Dental Centre has now opened the dental division, with the medical section expected to open in June. Note the number to call: 821-1257

GLENDON LOUCKS GRADUATES Mr. Glendon Loucks has successfully completed the Certificate Program in Real Estate and is a licensed Real Estate Broker, serving as Branch Manager for Albert Gale Agencies Limited, Ottawa.

MR. NORMAN W. BOYD, COMMERCIAL COUNSELLOR FOR CANADA, currently posted in Brussels, Belgium, with his family, was called back to Ottawa for meetings early in May and spent a few days with his brother, Mr. Keith Boyd, in Russell.